
 

 

 

Amended Heritage Conservation Area 

HCA 29 – South Dulwich Hill Heritage Conservation Area 
 

 

Background Information 

• The existing South Dulwich Hill Heritage Conservation Area was developed in the Federation 

period as a series of 1910’s subdivisions around the Wardell Road (now Dulwich Hill) rail station, 

which opened in 1895; 

• The HCA is representative of the range of building types and forms available to the community in 

the early 20
th

 century, including standard Federation bungalow design with a low ridgeline set 

parallel to the street alignment 

 

Modifications 

• Any modifications to the building types and forms within the HCA have been nominal and 

have not detracted from the heritage value of the conservation area, 

• Extension of HCA 29 to include properties No. 231 – 245 Wardell Road, Dulwich Hill. 

 

 
Location of Conservation Area 



 

 

Statement of Significance 

• The HCA is of aesthetic significance for its many high quality individual examples and small 

groups of Federation bungalows that retain original timber joinery, window hoods and detailing 

to gables and verandahs to a quality and consistency rare in the Marrickville LGA; 

• The HCA exhibits high quality streetscapes derived from the consistent subdivision pattern, 

setbacks, built forms, roof volumes, materials, detailing and garden spcaes. 

 

Management Recommendations 

• A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 

for non-minor work to buildings within the area; please contact Council about your proposal and 

the level of documentation required; 

• Further subdivision of the lots is discouraged; 

• The overall form of the buildings including period materials and finishes should be retained and 

conserved; 

• Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking 

structures is strongly discouraged for existing properties 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


